Aprender Tucson

Southside Community School

2701 South Campbell Avenue

Tucson, AZ 85713

Board Meeting Minutes

Held Tuesday, May 10th, 2020 at 11:00am
Board Members Present:
Christine Curtis, Board President – video conference

David Gill, Board Member – video conference

Melissa Costa, Board Member – video conference

James Christopher, Board Member – telephonic

Eleonor Francis, Board Member – video conference

Absent:
None

Others present: 
Molly Gannon, Principal – video conference 

Mikayla Hoffmann, Finance Manager – video conference

1. Call To Order. The meeting was called to order by Ms. Curtis at 11:04 a.m.

2. Discussion and Adoption of FY21 Final Revised Budget. Mrs. Hoffmann distributed budget documents and provided a verbal summary including major categories for year over year increases and decreases. Points of interest included decreased spending in the areas of food service and student transportation (due to no field trips), teacher salaries (due to expired 20% by 2020 teacher raises), and lower SEI funding. Increased amounts were noted in new grant areas such as Enrollment Stabilization Grant and Early Literacy Grant funds. The final summary page showed a distance learning adjustment (deduction) from Equalization funding, however Mrs. Hoffmann mentioned that as the distance learning percentage for the school were recently able to be updated to include current data, some of those funds may be returned. 
Discussion:  Mrs. Costa confirmed that neither the amount nor timing of the distance learning adjustment refund had yet been released. Ms. Curtis cautioned that based on her previous experience, any new federal dollars (ie. ESSER) allocated to expenses not directly related to COVID-19 would most likely be repaid out of state equalization. She went on to lament the low amount of funding available for SPED students, to which Mrs. Costa referenced a recent ASBCS Legislative Update regarding possible increases to SPED funding starting as early as next year. Mr. Gill shared that TUSD was currently under audit of their attendance numbers. Ms. Curtis shared her confidence in our student data, but admitted it could only help to remind Mr. Toro to be extra cautious to ensure student counts in each learning model are tracked with precision. Ms. Leo thanked all involved for their work.
Motion:  Ms. Francis moved to adopt the FY21 Final Revised Budget. Mr. Christopher seconded the motion.

In Favor – Ms. Curtis, Mr. Christopher, Mr. Gill, Ms. Francis, Mrs. Costa

Opposed – None

3. Discuss Steps for Adopting Sex Education Curriculum. Miss Gannon shared a PowerPoint Presentation. Sex Education Regulations must be offered as an elective, and parents must provide a written request to participate in the elective (Opt-in). Curriculum must be approved by the local governing board: must have input from an advisory committee representative of the community, hold two public hearings for public input, and keep the materials available for public viewing. Lessons may not be graded or include tests, and must be separated between boys and girls. Until the curriculum can be established, we can potentially pass this link on to parents to use at their discretion: https://amaze.org/

Discussion: Ms. Curtis asked about the website source and commented that school staff should 


first review all content before passing any recommendations on to parents. Mrs. Costa 
suggested as an alternative the school could encourage parents to engage their children in 
conversations about sex education, and offer the website as a resource for parents to consider, 
without a proper endorsement. Ms. Curtis reaffirmed her position. Mrs. Costa shared another 
ASBCS Legislative Update regarding a pending bill that could impose significant fines on 
teachers who provide instruction of “controversial” topics, saying that any curriculum that was 
adopted by the Board would need to conform to new regulations. Ms. Leo observed that if any, 
the most likely items to cause a stir would be regarding sexual orientation and gender identity.
4. Discuss Updates to COVID-19 Reopening Procedures in SY22. Miss Gannon shared a PowerPoint Presentation with updates on possible ways to move forward into SY22, and clarified that the Board is not being asked to make decisions about any of these items at this time. 
Online Learning as an Option: We do not know yet whether we will be allowed to offer online learning as an option for parents next year without being an AOI school. If this is extended, we do plan to offer this as an option for parents. School hours for students would be 8:30am-2:45pm (covers instructional hours, but allows time for additional planning and instruction for online-only students).
Lunch and Meals: We are planning on having students start getting meals in the MPR again starting halfway through the summer, which should alleviate difficulties of meeting food temperature regulations and improve food texture and presentation. Individual classrooms will be released to retrieve their food from the MPR and eat elsewhere in separate socially distanced pods.
Masking Outdoors: We would like to remove masking outdoors while socially distanced, due to CDC recommendations and the difficulty of engaging in physical activity outside while masked in elevated temperatures.

Discussion:  Ms. Curtis wondered whether there was consensus among staff on whether online 
learning would be a good option. Miss Gannon confirmed that most staff were in favor provided 
the daily school schedule and instructional hours stayed the same. Ms. Curtis commented that 
masks outdoors while socially distanced did not appear to pose any danger. Miss Gannon posed 
the question whether the school should require vaccinations for students once they become 
available. Mr. Christopher observed that the school already required proof of other standard 
vaccinations upon registration, however Miss Gannon noted that proof of other vaccinations 
was a legal school requirement, and that we might exercise a different set of criteria to 
determine our policy regarding COVID-19 vaccinations.
5. Call to the audience. Mr. Christopher inquired how the school was performing overall in light of COVID-19 measures, to which Miss Gannon shared that families appeared flexible to changes. She shared that while the school had lost a couple of students this year, we had gained a couple of others, so that COVID-19 logistics appeared not to have had a deleterious effect on enrollment. She continued by saying that neither staff nor students had tested positive for COVID-19, and that a main priority throughout it all was keeping stakeholders motivated as there was no clear indication when or to what extent practices would return to “normal.” She finished by stating that complex considerations would have to be taken to determine student retention this year; though numbers are expected to be higher, it remains important to promote students who can be successful in the next grade level. Ms. Curtis questioned whether 3rd graders who did not pass the state test in ELA this year must still be retained. Miss Gannon shared that she will send out an announcement for the next Board Meeting to all members. 
6. Meeting Adjourned at 12:52 p.m.

Motion: Ms. Francis moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Christopher seconded the motion.


In Favor – Ms. Curtis, Mr. Christopher, Mr. Gill, Ms. Francis, Mrs. Costa


Opposed – None
